Republic of the Philippines

Department of Energy
(Kagawaran ng Enerhiya)

BAGONG PILIPINAS

23 September 2025

ENGR. MELCHOR LICOBEN

General Manager

Benguet Electric Cooperative, Inc. (BENECO)
No. 4 South Drive,

Baguio City 2600 Benguet

Dear Engr. Licoben:

This refers to the revised submission of the BENECO's 2025-2034 Distribution
Development Plan (DDP) and Power Supply Procurement Plan (PSPP) endorsed by the
National Electrification Administration (NEA) to the Department of Energy (DOE).

Having reviewed BENECO'’s 2025-2034 DDP and PSPP for its grid areas, we confirm
that the submission was in order.

In this regard, BENECO is advised to post the above mentioned 2025-2034 PSPP
narrative report, attached herewith as Annexes A and B, in its website within fifteen (15)
working days upon receipt of this letter for the same to be considered as the final and
accepted BENECO 2025-2034 PSPP. Please note that non-compliance will void the
acceptance of BENECO’s 2025-2034 PSPP and reversal of the matter will require
another acceptance, including its justification, from the DOE.

Further, BENECO shall submit to the DOE, through doe.ddpsubmissions@gmail.com, a
proof of compliance of the posting of the said PSPP narrative report.

For any further clarification, you may communicate with Engr. Louise Dan A. Figuracion
of the Power Planning and Development Division, who may be reached at email address
doe.ddpsubmissions@gmail.com.

Please be guided accordingly.

Thank you.
Very truly yours,
A~
[ LUNINGNING G. ;bfTAZAR v
Director IV M~

Electric Power Industry Management Bureau

ce: Secretary Sharon S. Garin
Undersecretary Rowena Cristina L. Guevara, Ph.D.
Undersecretary Mario C. Marasigan
Administrator Antonio Mariano C. Almeda, National Electrification Administration
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